GRAND COUNTY WATER CONSERVANCY DISTRICT GRAND COUNTY SPECIAL SERVICE DISTRICT Regular Meeting -----November 3, 1987

The meeting was called to order by the Chairman, D. L. Taylor at 7:00 A.M. Other Grand County Water Conservancy District members present were Gary Wilson, John Smith, Stan Baker and John Groo.

Grand County Special Service District members present were Gary Wilson, George White, and Dan Holyoak.

Others present were Dale Pierson and Roberta Highland.

Roberta read the minutes of the meetings of October 6 and 20, 1987. After calling for additions or corrections and hearing none, the Chair declared the minutes approved as read.

Dale reported the divers had gone into the lake Saturday and could not find the outlet. They are going to try again.

The Amended Budget for 1987 was discussed. Gary moved to amend the budget Stan Baker seconded. MOTION CARRIED.

Dale reported he had attended the National Rural Water Association Annual Meeting and that meeting was largely concerned with the take over of FmHA Bonds, which does not affect this Board, and discussion of the VOC's and SOC's, and reported that there is a seminar on the VOC & SOC in Moab on November 12 and invited those present to attend.

Gary questioned the status of the vaults on the irrigation line, and Dale stated we were waiting for a couple of parts. When they arrive, the vaults will be completed and the new system pressured up, tested, and then the line will be drained for the season.

Dale reported the Water Commissioner was back on the job because the irrigation Company had asked the water be turned off. Bob Byrnes had gone up and shut off Dick Nunn. Bob will go back up this week and remove any locks, so there is no problem with the irrigation company.

After a discussion of testing the system at the golf course, and shutting down the system, the meeting adjourned at 7:50 A. M.

ATTEST:

D. L. Taylor, Chairman